
P.O Box 65815  

Orange Park, Florida  32065 

 

FOXRIDGE CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
BOARD MEETING 
January 21, 2014 

 

The Board meeting of the Foxridge Civic Association was called to order by Vice-President 
Jim Warfuel at 6:15 pm. 
  
Present were: 
 

Jim Warfuel, Vice President 
Jim Antonelli, Treasurer 

  Judy Snyder, Secretary 
  Sharon Warfuel, Block Rep Coordinator 

Bob McDermott, Annual Membership Coordinator 
Bruce Snyder, Yard Sale Coordinator 

 
Items discussed 
 

 Newsletter, goals, set-up and printing 

 Increasing Membership & Membership Drive 

 Recruiting Block Reps 

 Fee collection campaign start 

 Island and palm tree maintenance 
 
The secretary reported that President Shon Prescott turned in his association information, 
credit card and remaining checks along with his resignation. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7pm. 
      

GENERAL MEETING 
 

The General meeting of the Foxridge Civic Association was called to order by Vice President 
Jim Warfuel at 7: 00 pm. 
  
Present were: 

Jim Warfuel, Vice President 
Jim Antonelli, Treasurer 

  Judy Snyder, Secretary 
  Sharon Warfuel, Block Rep Coordinator 

Bob McDermott, Annual Membership Coordinator 
Bruce Snyder, Yard Sale Coordinator   
Susan Parkins, Web Master 

  



   

 
The treasurer gave the year-end financial report stating that the account balance was 
approximately $3500.  The secretary gave an overview of yearly business. 
 
The Vice President thanked all the volunteer Board members, Coordinators and Web Master 
for all their hard work over the past year.  
 
The Board members, Coordinators and Web Master introduced themselves  
 
New Business: 
 
The Vice President called for nominations and elections from the membership. 
 
The following candidates were nominated and elected: 
 
  Jim Warfuel, President 
  Tom Branham, Vice President 

Jim Antonelli, Treasurer 
  Judy Snyder, Secretary 
 
 
The following issues were discussed: 
 

 Newsletter 

 Increasing Membership 

 Recruiting Block Reps 

 Membership Drive 

 What the Association can and cannot do 
 

Sharon Warfuel and Bob McDermott gave a report on membership drive plans.  They asked 
for volunteers to be block reps. To date only half of the neighborhood has block reps.  
 
The Board wishes to extend a grateful thank-you to past president Shon Prescott and Nancy 
Prescott for their many contributions to the betterment of the neighborhood for over the last 
five and a half years. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm. 
        Respectfully submitted, 

        Judy Snyder 
        Judy Snyder, Secretary  
 

 


